
 

 

 

Response received July 23, 2020 from Richard Conte regarding Report AD-05-2020 

Encroachment Agreement 1320 Hazel Street. Please note that this correspondence 

does not form part of Report AD-05-2020.  



1

Erin Vallee

From: Richard Conte & Jessica Spiteri 
Sent: Thursday, July 23, 2020 3:30 PM
To: Erin Vallee
Cc: Domenic Dadalt
Subject: RE: July 28, 2020 Council Meeting
Attachments: Letter to Town Council.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Erin, 

Pursuant to our conversation please find attached our response letter pertaining to Encroachment Agreement ‐1370 
Hazel, being presented to Council on July 28, 2020. 

Please confirm receipt of the email and attachment. 

Thank you, 

Richard Conte 
  

Sent from Mail for Windows 10 







 

 

 

 

 

 





 



We are caring and generous people that strive to live peacefully and seek to always contribute positively to our community 

and environment.  We have throughout our entire build process and habitation of our home been respectful of the Town, 

its policies and procedures.  We have always maintained open and honest communications when performing 

modifications to our land with the Town and surrounding neighbours. 

The encroachment agreement as described in the Report letter dated July 17, 2020 identifies only some of the 

constructed items now within the easement, while the image in that same letter (Figure 1) does not accurately depict the 

situation as it exists today.  The agreement seeks to recognize all items within the encroachment and only to remove 

those within the town’s right of way.  This decision deals with a small portion of the encumbrances and addresses none of 

the items within the easement that directly affect our land and home. 

The equitable solution as proposed by The Town of LaSalle Administration reads as follows; 

“Administration feels that the most equitable approach going forward is to recognize the situation as it currently stands 

within the easement itself while directing the said owners to remove any landscaping or fencing within the Hazel Street 

right-of-way. For clarity, this will allow the rearyard to remain in its current state, until the time where the Town needs to 

perform repairs on the sanitary line. With respect to the front yard, only the items located within the easement area may 

remain, while the mulch and other landscaping in the right-of-way will be removed. There is a significant amount of mulch 

that immediately abuts the southerly neighbour’s driveway, which will help to alleviate at least some, but not all of, the 

concerns. The permitted use will expire when the structures or concrete areas are removed, either voluntarily by the 

owner or if the Town requires access to the sanitary sewer and requires their removal. Any such removal will be 

completed solely at the cost of the owners.  

Given the above information, Administration feels that the most equitable course of action going forward is to recognize 

what exists within the easement and clearing up the area within the Hazel Street right-of-way”. (Report No. AD-05-

2020) 

While recognizing the time and consideration that went into this solution, we must respectfully disagree with 

Administration’s approach. 

Consider the following: 

If Council should decide to allow the easement restricted structures within the privacy fence (Rear Yard), despite all the 

negative impacts to our lives and property, we would not contest it.  In conceding to those allowances Council could 

recognize, as it currently stands, the bulk of the restricted structures within the easement and the most costly to remove.  

This would allow the owners of 1370 Hazel to continue to enjoy their land within the privacy fence and without interference 

to their benefit.  That being said, the least costly and most impactful to a resolution, our property and our home would be 

the removal/restoration of all items constructed within the front yard easement and Town right-of-way; 

- Front Fence 

- Mulch 

- Trees 

- Boulders 

- Shrubs 

- Grading 

We feel that this approach is a reasonable and fair compromise to the situation and does not delineate from the Town’s 

objective.  If put in the same situation we would ask if any of you would feel similarly about your neighbors taking liberties 

that affect you, your home and your property.  Would you advocate for fairness under these circumstances?  

 

In conclusion, we are asking the Town of LaSalle to consider our proposal as a fair and equitable solution to this situation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Richard Conte and Jessica Spiteri 
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